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Mr. President,

The delegation of the Arab Republic of Egypt wishes to commend the positive and serious stance adopted by the Republic of El Salvador as regards promoting human rights in the land, a fact which has been manifestly proved by the State's accession to many of the principal international human rights conventions, and its endeavours to engage various national agencies and civil society entities in the consultations on possible accession to other similar instruments.

The Egyptian delegation, in the same vein, positively notes various progressive steps which have been taken by the Salvadoran Government, with a view to improving human rights in the country; namely through adopting: the Special Comprehensive Act on a Violence-Free Life for Women and the Child and Adolescent Protection Act. Furthermore, an amendment to the Salvadoran Constitution was ratified, in which the indigenous peoples have been recognized and the adoption of policies to preserve and develop their ethnic and cultural identity has been provided for. In the same vein, several measures were implemented, aimed at improving the Salvadoran people standard of living. Such measures included implementing programmes to boost production, forming the National Council on Food and Nutrition Security and passing the Social Development and Protection Act.

In view of the Salvadoran Government comprehensive approach aimed at protecting and promoting the welfare of children, the Egyptian delegation would be interested to know further information on El Salvador experience in integrating street children into the Salvadoran society.
Finally, the Egyptian delegation presents the following recommendations for the kind consideration of the Government of El Salvador:

1- Continuing and promoting the policy of women protection and empowerment, through, inter alia, applying harsher punishments on perpetrators of the crime of femicide.
2- Supporting the ongoing process of Children and adolescents protection, by raising awareness on the ramifications of illegal migration, and providing for adequate care and facilities necessary for their repatriation and re-integration into society.
3- Sustaining and promoting the Government's socio-economic developmental policies by means of, inter alia, devoting more attention to any possible discrepancy between urban and rural areas in this regard.
Thank you Mr. President.
